
VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Distance Education Committee

Date: November 14, 2013

Present:
John Elmer, Michelle Millea, Philip Clinton, Jose Gutierrez, Ara Khanjian,  Sharon Beynon, Andrea Horigan, Corinna McKoy, Stephanie Branca, Erica Tartt, Eileen Crump, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Rebecca Chandler, Tania DeClerck, Jim Maritato

Absent:
Andrea Adlman, Eric Martinsen, Jenna Garcia, Ken Drake, Margaret Phelps, Gigi Fiumerodo, Peter Yi, Sandy Hajas

Recorder:  Eileen Crump

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to Order
	The meeting was called to order at 3 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Approval of Minutes
	The October 13, 2013 meeting minutes were amended to show that a telephone was installed in the LRC 136 Training Studio.

Michelle Millea motioned to approve the October 13, 2013 meeting minutes with amendment. Corinna McKoy seconded the motion.

The meeting minutes were approved by committee.


	The October 13, 2013 meeting minutes were approved by committee.
	Done
	Sandy Mason



	 Updates
	The purchase of district-wide Distance Education Analytics was included in the college-wide program review and was prioritized as High. The college district is confident it will be purchased.

Received positive feedback from faculty who teach online about the new division of duties for Instructional Technologist and Instructional Designer Duties.

The Smartthinking online tutoring service will be purchased by the Title V Cooperative Grant and will be available in the spring 2014 semester.


	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Best Practices Testing Volunteers
	Gwen discussed having Instructors who are already teaching partially or fully online to try some new Best Practice strategies for spring 2014.  We will practice these ourselves to see how effective they are for class and ultimately determine what we want to adopt. 

Best Practices:

1. A Distance Education instructor can create a video introduction and additional videos throughout the semester to help put a human element in a distance education class.

2. Instructors can establish a meeting schedule in the classroom similar to office hours. They can include in the syllabus times during which they are available to students to answer questions and discuss material.

3. The instructor can establish a support service for online students by hiring a student who will do outreach to distance education students. The outreach person will act as an intervention, checking in with students as needed.

4. Instructors can improve and increase regular and effective contact using the discussion exchange. The Distance Education Committee needs to establish a policy governing this exchange. We need to work with faculty to determine (by majority consensus) the best way to achieve regular and effective contact. One good suggestion is the structured discussion group. We can work with Rebecca to fine tune best practice for regular and effective contact. We will also need to verify that the student is in the classroom. With the discussion method, you can see who participates. One major issue is that our classes may not be transferable, may lose accreditation, or may lose financial aid. Classes need to be teacher-initiated, and instructors need to understand that the Discussion method is intended to improve student participation. We can create a Best Practice strategy on how to use discussions for tracking regular and effective contact. We will also need quality responses from students.  

5. Put this training online to help instructors identify who is participating in discussions and who is not. Teachers can then contact students who are not participating in discussions and try to get them more engaged in class.

Distance Education Analytics can provide information to help us see how DE is progressing on campus. If approved, Analytics will be available in fall 2014. 

Let Rebecca or Gwen know if you want to try the Best Practice strategies in your online class. 


	
	
	

	Lecture Capture
	Currently, faculty who want to use lecture captures must sign up during the previous semester in order to use the equipment. Rebecca will see if lecture capture cannot be available to all faculty whether or they sign up the semester before.


	
	
	Rebecca Chandler

	Accreditation Standards Subcommittee
	Gwendolyn is leading the Distance Education Instructional Program Accreditation Standards subcommittee. The entire Distance Education Committee will participate in this subcommittee during the monthly meetings.  


	Eileen will include the Accreditation Standards discussions in the monthly agenda.
	
	Eileen Crump



	Quality Matters Presentation
	Quality Matters a faculty-centered peer review process that is designed to certify the quality of online and blended courses.

The committee agreed that they would like to have Quality Matters train Ventura College online instructors to develop a peer mentoring program and to have access to Best Practices and use their rubric. We will obtain information on pricing and the level of service they can provide.

The Title V Cooperative Grant can pay for the first year. After that, the college general fund would have to pay for the service.


	Rebecca Chandler will get more information from Quality Matters about their services and fees.
	
	Rebecca Chandler



	Poll Everywhere 
	1000 licenses per month cost $3500 yearly.


	The Committee needs to determine whether or not this a Distance Education item.
	
	Rebecca Chandler



	California Virtual Campus
	As part of Governor Jerry Brown’s Online Education Initiative, the state of California is developing a Virtual Campus. The Virtual Campus is a catalog of online courses from accredited colleges in California. The goal is to increase access to open courses from across the state to provide students with opportunities for faster degree completion. 
	California Virtual Campus will be placed on the monthly agenda.
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Rebecca Chandler

	Adjournment
	Meeting was adjourned at 4:30 pm
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



